## Again with the RV Park?

Dear Editor,

Again with the RV Park? The site was clear cut prior to acquiring the necessary special use permit (which was ultimately declined 7/13/21) and has damaged the local landscape when heavy rains caused not only run off onto private property but also into the delicate wetlands of Torch River. Yet the developer has quickly come back with another plan with an insignificant decrease in the number of sites (from 80 to 70) and otherwise minimal appreciable change. All this despite still unresolved issues from the developer's first actions such as greenbelt destruction and damage to the watershed. Citizens argued successfully that the initial plans were unsafe on many levels, that traffic increases on roads and the river were dangerous and that this development did not fit the nature of the community. It still is.

I am frequently reminded of the Joni Mitchell lyrics: Don't it always seem to go that you don't know what you've got til it's gone. They paved paradise and put up a parking lot.

Please let the Milton Township Planning Commission hear from you. Support the local activist group (TESA.org) Say "No!" to the Milton Township RV Park.

Mary Beth Kazanski Rapid City